
  
 

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

VIA ZOOM/IN PERSON 

 

Physical Meeting Location has changed from 

Knowledge Park; 5240 Knowledge Parkway, Erie, PA 16510 

to 

 5340 Fryling Road, Suite 201 Erie, PA  16510 

 

January 20, 2022 

 

ZOOM Meeting Information: 
  https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84610986761 

 

Meeting ID: 846 1098 6761 

Password: not required 

 

 

AGENDA 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

 

2. ROLL CALL 

 

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

 

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES – December 2021 

 

5. DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS 

 

6. COMMENTS BY CHAIRMAN 

 

7. PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

8. PRESENTATION 

 

9. COMMITTEE REPORTS 

a. Treasurer’s Report 

b. Strategic Planning Committee 

c. Update from County Council  

d. Update from County Executive’s Office 

 

10. REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

 

 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84610986761


11. SOLICITOR’S REPORT 

a. Executive Session – Lead Assets 

 

12. OLD BUSINESS 

 

13. NEW BUSINESS 

 

14. ADJOURNMENT 

 

 

 

Next Regularly Scheduled Board Meeting of ECGRA 
 

Date:  Thursday, February 17, 2022 

Time:  8:30 a.m. – BOARD Meeting 

Location: ZOOM meeting – details to follow 



 

Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority 
Minutes of the Board of Directors’ Meeting 

December 9, 2021 

 

Meetings for the Board of Directors of ECGRA can begin meeting in a physical location per 

Governor Wolf’s proclamation of June 11, 2021.  However, each member and ex-officio has 

the option to attend in person or virtually.  Members of the public can now speak at the 

physical location of 5240 Knowledge Parkway. 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

The Board of Directors’ Meeting of the Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority was held on 

December 9, 2021 at 5240 Knowledge Parkway, Erie, PA 16510.  Legal Notice of the meeting was 

given through an advertisement appearing in the Erie Times-News. The meeting was called to order 

by the Chair. 

 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

Mr. Barney, Mr. Cleaver, Mr. DiPaolo, Ms. Hess, Mr. Paris, and Mr. Sample are present via Zoom.  

Mr. Anderson, Mr. Lee, and Dr. Wood are present via Zoom.  Mr. Wachter is present in person. 

 

 

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 

 

Mr. Sample makes a motion to approve the agenda as presented. Mr. Cleaver seconds the motion.  

There is no discussion of the agenda.  Motion carries 6-0. 

 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – November 2021 

 

Mr. Cleaver makes a motion to accept the minutes. Mr. DiPaolo seconds the motion.  There is no 

discussion on the minutes.  Motion carries 6-0. 

 

 

DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS 

 

There are no comments at this time. 
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COMMENTS BY THE CHAIR 

 

Mr. Barney:  I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a happy holiday season and a 

Merry Christmas.  It has been a pleasure so far this year.  It’s been uneventful, to say the least, so I 

am grateful for that. 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

There is no public present. 

 

 

PRESENTATIONS 

 

There are no presentations scheduled. 

 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

a. Treasurer’s Report:  Mr. Cleaver: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.  I reviewed the Treasurer’s Report 

and all looks in order.  If you have any questions, if I can’t answer them, I’m sure Dr. Wood 

can.   

I just have one comment that members get an opportunity if you look at the minutes, to 

see a real good breakdown of the Schedule of Grant Reserve.  I think it’s quite interesting to 

see how much money they’ve taken and how much they have left; it’s a really good 

breakdown.  To be honest with you, I think it’s there all the time or at least it’s there after we 

award it, but it caught my eye and I thought I’d just mention that. Other than that, I have 

nothing to report, Mr. Chairman. 

 

Mr. Sample makes a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Mr. DiPaolo 

seconds the motion.  There are no questions or discussion of the Treasurer’s Report.  Motion 

carries 6-0. 

 

b. Strategic Planning Committee 

 

There was no meeting held. 

 

c. Update from County Council:  Mr. Anderson:  Mr. Chairman, thank you.  If you don’t mind that I 

take a few minutes.  Four years goes by in a flash and my time on Council, my term is coming 

to an end.  My first appointment to ECGRA was Tony Logue, a dedicated servant to this 

community.  Some might say at times he’s a tough person to work with and unorthodox at 

times, but a hard-working, dedicated servant to this community; someone I know who had 

worked to help make ECGRA a better organization.   

As he departed, my good friend and colleague and long-time loyalist with me, Mr. 

Whitey Cleaver, has taken over to serve this community as he has for so many years in a 

great capacity and I wish him well as he continues on serving on the ECGRA Board long past 

my service.  And certainly, my colleague, Carol Loll, has continued her service a long with my 

good friend, Dom DiPaolo and new friends like Mike Paris and Dave Sample and certainly you, 
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Mr. Chairman, Mr. Dale Barney.  So many people who have given such great public service to 

our community and certainly the staff of ECGRA and the Director, Perry Wood. 

The dedication and commitment of all of you has been exemplary and certainly not to 

forget Gary Lee and the work that we have done with the Administration, beginning with the 

Erie County Community College.  Many would say that was a miracle as we achieved that for 

this community, working through difficult times as we put in place new grant programs working 

with my colleagues, Carol Loll and Kathy Fatica under the direction of the Chairman at the 

time, Mr. Fiore Leone.  ECGRA responded in such a positive way in undertaking that. 

I know it was a disappointing time when ECGRA lost the Land Bank but responded in a 

positive way and, I think, growing out of that experience both in a relationship with the State 

Representatives and County Council, building a relationship, I think, that has become positive 

and dynamic.  

The staff has really shown the value, the commitment, the dedication to this community 

and none more exemplary than the way in which ECGRA responded to the pandemic.  It can’t 

be noted any more than the immediate and positive response led by your executive director, 

Perry, at the time that the pandemic began.  As we began the COVID Committee, Perry and 

the staff immediately came on board in working with us in such a positive way to ensure that 

we had an outcome to be able to work with the Administration and dedicate CARES money 

and ARPA funds to be one of the first counties, not only in Pennsylvania, but in the country, to 

dedicate funds.  Working with Kathy Dahlkemper and her Administration to ensure that those 

funds got into programs that are positive for our community, this was able to make such a 

difference and will for a long time to come. 

I have been so fortunate to work with people like all of you and have enjoyed the time, 

the dedication and the commitment that we have all made to this community; it makes a 

difference and I thank all of you for your service and the time that we have spent together.  

Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

 

Mr. Sample:  Carl, I would just like to thank you personally for the support that you’ve shown 

ECGRA.  I know you were truly knowledgeable about the workings of what we do and how we 

get things done. 

 

Mr. Anderson:  Thank you. 

 

Mr. Barney:  Mr. Anderson, I want to commend you for public service both to Erie County as 

well as to ECGRA during your time as the County liaison.  It has truly been a pleasure working 

with you and getting your insight into various issues.  I want to thank you and commend you 

for your service. 

 

d. Update from County Executive’s Office:  Mr. Lee:  Good morning, everyone.  Thank you, Mr. 

Chairman.  First of all, I would like to say that this will be my last meeting as well.  I am moving 

on from the Administration and I am excited about the new opportunities that are ahead.  More 

importantly, I’m excited about Erie County; I think that we have a lot of great things coming 

down the pipeline.  I’m going to speak for myself, but I’m going to do everything I can to work 

with the new Administration, to help them become successful because at the end of the day, 

it’s about Erie County, it is not about individuals. I am excited to build new relationships with 

the new Administration and his team. 

In saying that, I would like to thank each and every one of you – the Board members.  

A lot of the public doesn’t really understand what County government does, and in this 

particular case, the majority of the County doesn’t understand what ECGRA does and the 
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value that we have here with ECGRA.  We are one of the only ones in the country that have 

this set-up and that has to be commended by all of you.  I appreciate your dedication, your 

support, your loyalty.  Again, to each of the Board members, thank you so much. 

To Dr. Wood and his team – thank you so much for being creative and innovative in 

your approaches.  I view ECGRA as a think-tank, so it has always been an opportunity to 

come and have a conversation and discussion about how to accomplish what it is that we 

needed to accomplish.  I appreciate the environment in which we could do that and that is to 

be commended.  Dr. Wood, you are to be commended for your leadership and being a thought 

leader in the region.  Again, I can’t thank the team enough because we all know that it takes a 

team approach. 

Some of the highlights of the Summer Jobs and More Program, as each of you know 

this is a program that is near and dear to my heart.  I appreciate all of the support and the 

partnership and collaboration that ECGRA has given to that.  Hopefully, and I believe that it 

will, that the program will continue to grow and go on to a higher level.   

The Community College, that was not just one task that any one person could do by 

themselves.  I appreciate County Council, under the leadership of Carl Anderson and Andre 

Horton, especially for the Community College for working so diligently and tirelessly to get that 

pass accomplished.  We were the first one in over 25 years to get a community college so that 

says a lot and the community college is off to a great start. 

Lastly, the partnerships that we have dealt with like the Brookings Institution, I think 

that is invaluable because they have a global perspective about what’s going on around the 

world.  Bruce Katz and his team have just been tremendous to work with, as well as the 

Jefferson Society.  They have done and they continue to do great things and that is because 

of the commitment of ECGRA. 

Lastly, as far as my comments, as everyone knows I like to read a lot and one of the 

books that I have read most recently that continues to stick with me is by John C. Maxwell and 

he says, “Everyone communicates, few connect.”  He talks about how to connect effectively 

with people or organizations, and you have to ask yourself three questions in doing that – 1. 

Do you care for me? 2. Can you help me? 3. Can I trust you?  Those are the three questions 

that I think are at the foundation of ECGRA.  When someone is asking, “Do you care for me?”, 

notice that they say, “Do you care for me?” as opposed to, “Do you care about me?” because 

we can care about many things and be passive but when you care for something, it requires 

you to be active, and that is what ECGRA has done – being active.  “Can you help me?”  We 

have helped many thousands of people and hundreds of organizations to live and enjoy life in 

Erie County.  “Can I trust you?” has been based on the integrity of each and every one of you 

and the character of each and every one of you in the community to build that trust. 

Again, I’m saying goodbye.  I’m sure I will see the majority of you around in some 

aspect and in some form or fashion, but it’s been a pleasure.  One of the highlights of being in 

County government has been being part of this particular board.  I’ve been a part of it for 7 ½ 

years.  As many of you know, I was at the majority of the meetings and participated very 

regularly in the meetings because I know it was a team approach. 

As Steve Jobs says, and I think this is one of my favorite quotes, “Great things in 

business are never done by one person.  They are always done by a team of people.”  And we 

can say that as we continue to do the great work in the community with ECGRA.  Thank you 

so much and God Bless. 

 

 Mr. Sample:  Thank you, Gary. 

 



 Page 5 of 17 
 

Mr. Barney:  Thank you, Mr. Lee.  I want to let you know it’s been a pleasure working with you 

for the time that I have been here; it hasn’t been quite the full 7 ½ but it’s been a pleasure 

hearing the Administration’s point of view from Gary Lee. 

 

Mr. Cleaver:  I wish you a lot of luck, Gary, in your future endeavors and it’s been my pleasure. 

 

Mr. Lee:  Thank you everyone.  I appreciate it. 

 

 

REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

 

Dr. Wood:  This is definitely the time of year to be thankful for how blessed we all are, and part of that 
blessing is being a part of this group.  I don’t say that lightly; it is an absolute pleasure to be a member 
of the team at ECGRA. 
          To the gentlemen that are leaving us today, thank you for those well thought out and 
impassioned comments.  I have no doubt that we will work together in the future on other things in 
different aspects of the community.  I respect both of you tremendously.  We’ve had our bumpy 
moments, but we have worked through them and respect and trust was restored every step of the 
way.  As a result, our relationship grew. 
          To Mr. Lee, 7 ½ years is a really long time to be working together.  I really appreciate 
everything you have brought to the table as far as establishing our connection with the County 
Executive’s office in a manner that embodied integrity and trust.  Thank you for establishing the 
Summer Jobs Program and watching our back.  We really appreciate those moments, so, thank you, 
sir.  I look forward to working with you in the future. 
           
Mr. Lee:  Thank you, Dr. Wood.  I appreciate it. 
 
Dr. Wood:  To Chairman Anderson, who has become one of our biggest supporters, one of our 
biggest proponents on County Council, who has helped us repair out relationship with County Council, 
has been visionary in moving behind the scenes in supporting us.  I think that your leadership at that 
particular body of government is going to be very missed.  There was always the ability to reach out to 
you to have a conversation about a project or an idea or a concept or a way to support an 
organization that was in our community.  That passion that you had to solve things in government 
when often people are not motivated to do so came through time and time again.  So, sir, thank you 
for your leadership as well.  I have no doubt that you will stay active from a civic standpoint, and we’ll 
be working again together in the future. 
 
Mr. Anderson:  Thank you.  I appreciate that. 
 
Mr. Lee:  Dr. Wood, before you go on, since I have been with the Board long enough, I would like to 
know, will Mr. Anderson and myself be receiving a plaque?  (Laughter begins!) 
 
Dr. Wood:  Yes, normally, in the past, we would have a nice plaque presentation in person.  But yes, 
we do have plaques.  I have no doubt that that plaque will hang in your office for decades to come 
with the pride that you know that you served! 
 
Mr. Lee:  I know budgets are tight, that’s why I was asking! 
 
Dr. Wood:  To the Board of Directors, thank you for your work and dedication.  Happy Holidays to you 
and your families for the time that you take away from your job to be with us.  Then of course to my 
staff.  I got a lot of kudos on the call this morning, but the truth is, I’m nothing without the team.  The 
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team is what makes ECGRA work well and function.  Tom and Tammi, who are the left and right hand 
of ECGRA, I appreciate everything that you do.  I really do.  God Bless. 
          The Executive Director’s Report is in there.  The only thing that I want to point out is the letter 
from the Lead Asset committee requesting that we take a look at how the endowment is structured.  I 
don’t think there is a need to get into that discussion at this moment; it’s possibly a topic in January for 
executive session because there are potentially some legal ramifications to it.  Go ahead and take a 
look at the letter; if you want to have a conversation with me about it, give me a call. 
          But the majority of today’s work is in resolutions 17-22.  I’ll end the Director’s Report there 
unless you have any questions for me. 
 
 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT 

 
Mr. Wachter:  I came up to the office to see you all in person and you all went virtual, so I won’t take 

that personally.  Happy Holidays. 

 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

There is no old business to discuss at this time. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

a. Resolution Number 17, 2021 – Resolution to approve the 2022 Board Meeting schedule 

 

Dr. Wood:  The Board Meeting schedule is the third Thursday of every month, with the 

exception of the holiday schedule.  You’ll see it in the attachment there.  We approve it every 

December, it’s then advertised in accordance with the Sunshine Law and of course, it requires 

your action as a Board. 

 

Dr. Wood reads the resolution. 

 

Mr. Sample makes a motion to accept the resolution.  Mr. Cleaver seconds the motion. There 

is no further discussion of the resolution.  Motion carries 6-0. 

 

b. Resolution Number 18, 2021 – Resolution to direct the Erie Community Foundation to release 

$528,979 to the Erie County Lead Assets 

 

Dr. Wood:  I can tell you that the Lead Assets have acted in accordance with the 

Memorandum of Understanding that we have with them.  We have also maintained fidelity to 

that MOU and the resulting factor is the attachment to which they have their formula and the 

amounts to be distributed in accordance with that formula. 

 

Dr. Wood reads the resolution. 

 

Mr. Sample makes a motion to accept the resolution.  Ms. Hess seconds the motion.  There is 

no further discussion of the resolution.  Motion carries 6-0. 
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c. Resolution Number 19, 2021 – Resolution to authorize the executive director and solicitor to 

enter into negotiations and execute agreements to establish the Community Enterprise 

Financing Loan to serve as a guide to update ECGRA’s Impact Investing Policy in Erie County 

 

Dr. Wood:  Tim and I had a conversation about this, the Community Enterprise Financing Loan 

concept, which we discussed at the last Zoom meeting.  We put a concept paper forth, the 

Board discussed it, we tweaked it based on the Board’s recommendations.  Tim’s suggestion 

was to pass a resolution authorizing the concept because we’ll go back and we’ll insert this 

concept into our Impact Investment Policy.  It’s really already there, it will just serve as 

clarifying language.   

The meat and potatoes is in the attachment, so if you take a look at that, we already 

went over this.  It shows the purpose, the eligibility, the terms, the risk and security, and of 

course the application fee.  This fund is not to exceed $1 million, although I don’t think it will 

ever come close to that.  So, Resolution Number 19 is to pass the concept of the Community 

Enterprise Financing Loan, and if it passes, then we can vote on Resolutions 20 and 21. 

 

Mr. Sample:  This is going to be our future of being able to help these nonprofits and I think it’s 

a logical step.  I make a motion that we approve it because I think that in order for the 

nonprofits and for ECGRA to evolve in Erie County, we’re going to have to have some more 

lateral mobility.  These nonprofits, in order to grow, I think that’s what we’re going to find out 

from the Lead Assets, they’re going to need more money.  In this particular case, they need 

the ability to guarantee matching funds to get state and federal grants. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  I have a question, if I may.  Why are we rushing to get this through?  Is there a 

reason we had a meeting in early December and talked about this and now, all of a sudden, 

within a month we’re voting on it?  I don’t understand.  One of the places that you want to give 

$300,000 to is Impact Corry, and according to the Mission Related Investment, your eligibility, 

if you don’t have the adequate cash flow funds to start up your current operation, basically this 

is why you ask for this type of money because you can’t get your own line of credit.   

The question that I have is, over the years, how much have we given Impact Corry?  

Do we know that Mr. Wood? 

 

Dr. Wood:  We do.  It’s in the cumulative grants reports, which we update once a month. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  Do we have a ballpark figure?  I’m just kind of curious why we would give them 

that type of money when just last month we gave them money. 

 

Dr. Wood:  Tammi, why don’t you look up the cumulative amount while I answer some of the 

other questions from Mr. DiPaolo. 

 

Mr. Sample:  Let me deal with the urgency issue.  We explained this at the last meeting that 

they need to have the guarantee to qualify for the federal grant by, I believe, December 15th.  

There is no real intention of them drawing this down; that doesn’t mean they won’t.  But if they 

don’t have the guarantee, they can’t secure the other grant.  That’s the only reason for the 

urgency. 

 

Mr. Wachter:  So, Mr. Sample, is it appropriate to say they are not anticipating actually drawing 

down on this; that this is just more to secure the guarantee? 
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Mr. Sample:  That’s what I have been told.  They have other applications that they feel they’ve 

got good position on, but they have to have secured funds in order to qualify.  But yes. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  If that’s the case, are we starting a precedent then to just give out money with 

the possibility that a nonprofit may need that money at some future time? 

 

Mr. Sample:  We’re not going to give it out until they ask for it. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  I understand that.  But what I’m saying is, how many more people will come and 

apply for this knowing that they may not need it at that particular time but maybe at some 

future time they may need it.  That’s what I’m saying. 

 

Mr. Sample:  I’m sure there’s going to be a time frame and stipulations as to what it’s being 

used for. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  Ok.  Is there a request now, as far as the $300,000, what they want to use it for?  

Do we know that?  Or is it just a ballpark $300,000? 

 

Dr. Wood:  If you look at the attachment to the resolution, it details their application for what 

they’re going to use the funds for and the amount requested. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  Ok, but then I go back to my original question.  How much have we given them 

prior to this?  Maybe they could have done that with the money we already gave them.  That’s 

what I’m asking. 

 

Mr. Sample:  This opportunity just came up in the last two months. 

 

Dr. Wood:  Tammi, before you give Mr. DiPaolo the amount, we have given them money for 

main street renewal, we’ve given them money for Renaissance Block.  This specific request is 

for a broadband deployment project, which they cannot draw down on the state and federal 

funds unless they have the match.  Now, the conversations we have had with them show that 

the match will probably come through in January.  If not, they will need to draw down on these 

funds as a loan.  But they are anticipating that those funds will come through.  They need the 

letter of commitment that says they have the funds available to them. 

If you’re worried about a precedent, I actually think this is a good precedent.  We have 

the flexible funds available and here’s a project that won’t happen unless they get the 

financing for it. 

 

Mr. Cleaver:  Let me ask a question.  Don’t they have a line of credit somewhere, or does 

everyone fall back on us?  Can’t they go to the bank?  I don’t know.  That’s why I’m asking; to 

get this $300,000 upfront so they can follow through with this project? 

 

Dr. Wood:  I know they can’t go to the bank with the time frame they’re working in. 

 

Mr. Cleaver:  Anytime.  Is their credit no good?  Or is it that we’re more available, we’re 

cheaper, we’re better off?  I’m just looking for an explanation. 

 

Dr. Wood:  Yes to all of those things, but most importantly is our mission.  Our mission is to 

support these organizations.  A lot of these nonprofits, and I think we’re going to find this over 
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and over again, they have no property and therefore there is no guarantee.  So, to go to a 

bank, the only thing to establish a line of credit is cash flow so a lot of them will not have the 

ability to do it. 

We do have to scrub these very carefully.  I appreciate both of you gentlemen’s 

apprehension because we do have to be very careful about this, but that’s why when Tom and 

I look at these things, we read these grant agreements and we make sure that these funds are 

going to come through, and we also minimize risk by having a cash flow drawdown.  It’s not 

the full amount of what they’re requesting, but on a monthly basis. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  Let me ask you one more question, and I don’t want to prolong this.  The 

Industrial Development Authority, wouldn’t they be eligible to give these people the money 

they want? 

 

Dr. Wood:  I called the Erie County Redevelopment Authority and asked them if this would be 

a better program for them to administer and they decided not to administer it. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  Ok.  But they could have requested it from them. 

 

Dr. Wood:  They want to focus on lending to for-profit businesses. 

 

Mr. Cleaver:  Say that again – they want to focus on for-profit? 

 

Dr. Wood:  The County Redevelopment Authority, or the industrial benefit-type authority, they 

want to focus on lending to for-profit businesses. 

 

Mr. Sample:  And this is a loan, not a grant. 

 

Ms. Hess:  Perry, that is what I wanted to see.  When we had that original meeting, it was my 

understanding that this was a very low-risk initiative. 

 

Dr. Wood:  Agreed.  It’s low risk because the contracts are in place.  It would be like the 

federal government defaulting on a grant to one of these groups; I’m not sure it has ever 

happened, unless the group violates some type of rule or regulation.  When Tim and I sat 

down to set this up, we said that if it was $100,000 loan, we would not give them $100,000 out 

of the gate.  We would set up a cash flow plan that they would submit.  That’s another factor to 

mitigating the risk. 

 

Ms. Hess:  And I would just say that we’re seeing all this ARPA money and getting all these 

grants that are coming out, there are quick turnarounds.  We’ve been involved in it and the 

turnarounds have been crazy quick.  I can appreciate the deadline because we have been 

living it for the last year. 

 

Mr. Sample:  Honestly, I feel that this is going to be our future in that we’re going to be used. 

Because of the turnaround times, these groups are going to need access to secured funds that 

they may never need, but they have to prove that they have the ability to draw them down or 

else they will miss the opportunity. 
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Mr. Lee:  Dr. Wood, I have a question.  I appreciate everyone and all the great conversation 

that is going on about this particular program.  The funds for this program, will they be coming 

out of ECGRA’s general fund, or are you looking to use the ARPA money for this? 

 

Dr. Wood:  We are not going to use ARPA money. 

 

Mr. Lee:  That’s what I thought because there’s a lot of stipulations with that ARPA money, so I 

think that’s wise.  Secondly, do you have the range that an applicant would be eligible for; is it 

like $5,000 up to $100,000 or something of that nature? 

 

Dr. Wood:  We have a total pot of $1 million, according to the concept paper, that will be 

available.  Tom, how much was the Youth Leadership Institute’s application for? 

 

Mr. Maggio:  The total grant that they received from the state was $188,000; they will probably 

not draw that much down.  Probably at the maximum, $90,000 in the first six months and then 

they will get reimbursed.  So, I would say, the most they would draw down at any time would 

be around $90,000. 

 

Mr. Lee:  Thank you, Dr. Wood.  I appreciate it. 

 

 Mr. DiPaolo:  One more question.  The Youth Leadership, who is the CEO of that? 

 

 Dr. Wood:  His name is Edison Nicholson. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  That’s what I thought, but I wasn’t sure.  Thank you.  Like I said, I don’t want to 

rain on anyone’s parade, but I had some questions about it.  Like I said, the only reason I 

brought it up was because of the fact that we put this through so fast.  That’s all.  Thank you. 

 

Dr. Wood:  That’s understandable.  I appreciate those questions. 

 

Mr. Sample makes a motion to accept the resolution. 

 

Mr. Barney:  What does the process look like?  I know we have another entity, even though we 

only have two on here today.  I know we have another entity that was expressing interest that 

is supposedly going to come in January.  I had the same concerns as afar as Corry and 

broadband but I am more knowledgeable about the other two, as far as their grants and what 

they were going to utilize the funding for.  I’m not that familiar with the Corry broadband 

situation other than they need to have some funds to state that they are available. 

As far as other people in the future after January and down the road, the parameters, 

the individuals that are going to apply, are they going to be ones that have grants already 

approved and are just looking to have financial capabilities to run them? 

 

Dr. Wood:  Tim and I talked about this extensively, so Tim, feel free to jump in if you want.  I 

think we need to do these initial three and learn from it, we need to see how it goes, before we 

make any future decisions.  This program would exist on a rolling basis, probably heavily 

utilized in 2022 based on the fact that there is a lot of this cash flow coming.  The other aspect 

is analyzing the particular grants that are coming in and making sure that those grants fit the 

mission of ECGRA.  So far, everything we’ve discussed does fit the mission. 
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I’ll give an erroneous example, like what if somebody has gotten a grant to build a 

nonprofit horse-racing facility or something.  It doesn’t necessarily fit economic development 

with what we’re trying to accomplish so we wouldn’t necessarily be in a position to justify 

providing them with that working capital. 

 

Mr. Wachter:  If I can add to that too, specifically answering the question.  If you look at your 

screen there to answer the question of eligibility, these would be Erie County nonprofit entities 

that have obtained grants or contracts to provide a new and/or necessary community program 

but don’t have adequate cash glow to fund start up and current operation costs.  There has to 

be a cash flow coming in that would be the guaranteed money coming in for our payout. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  Mr. Walker, for the next sentence, these two places have no current collateral for 

banking?  Not at all?  They couldn’t go to a bank and get their money if they wanted for their 

broadband? 

 

Mr. Wachter:  I don’t do the review, so I don’t know the answer to that. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  Ok, well who can answer that?  Can Tom answer that? 

 

Dr. Wood:  I’ll answer that.  The short answer is no.  Without any kind of collateral, many of 

these nonprofits are unable to get certain types of financing products.  It doesn’t mean that 

they won’t in the future. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  But we know for sure that the two that are listed this morning can’t go to a bank 

and get financing? 

 

Dr. Wood:  The big issue with Impact Corry is timing, even more important than the issue of 

bank financing. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  Ok, so in other words, if they went tomorrow, they could get financing? 

 

Dr. Wood:  I’m not willing to go on record definitively saying whether or not they can get any 

kind of financing. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  Well, that’s what our Mission Related Investment is. 

 

Dr. Wood:  Yes, but it says if they have access to it currently, then they don’t need our funds.  

But they currently don’t have access to it. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  Ok.  Alright.  Very good. 

 

Dr. Wood:  This is good discussion.  As a member of the staff, I really appreciate this level of 

discussion. 

 

Mr. Anderson:  Mr. Chairman, can I just add in that from a County Council perspective, what 

we’re seeing is that the state and federal government is starting to do more and more to these 

nonprofits.  They are giving them these grants but they are really handicapping them.  By the 

way, I should add on that the Erie School District is creating a grant program that they are 

doing the same thing to local nonprofits within the city.  They are giving the grants, but they 
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are handicapping the organizations by making them be able to pay the upfront costs and then 

they have to get reimbursed down the road, whether it’s monthly or quarterly.  These 

organizations just don’t have the resources . . . 

 

Mr. Anderson’s zoom feed is disconnected. 

 

Mr. Barney:  In line with what Mr. Anderson was speaking on, that is the situation with a couple 

that we are aware of and that’s why we are proceeding forward, trying to minimize the 

problem. 

 

Dr. Wood reads the resolution. 

 

Ms. Hess makes a motion to accept the resolution.  Mr. Paris seconds the motion. 

There is no further discussion of the resolution.  Motion carries 5-1, with Mr. DiPaolo voting in 

the negative. 

 

d. Resolution Number 20, 2021 – Resolution to authorize the executive director and solicitor to 

enter into negotiations and execute an agreement with Impact Corry in conjunction with the 

Community Enterprise Financing Loan, not to exceed $300,000 

 

Dr. Wood:  This is the first Community Enterprise Financing Loan of $300,000 to Impact Corry 

for the broadband project. 

 

Dr. Wood reads the resolution. 

 

Mr. Sample makes a motion to accept the resolution. 

 

Mr. Wachter:  If I may interject for a moment, first of all, Mr. Anderson is not yet in the waiting 

room to rejoin the meeting; we will take care of him when he is.  Secondly, Mr. Sample, I 

believe this is the resolution for Impact Corry. 

 

Mr. Sample:  I resigned as the ad-hoc of Impact Corry; I am no longer involved. 

 

Mr. Wachter:  I was not aware.  Thank you very much. 

 

Mr. Sample makes a motion to accept the resolution.  Ms. Hess seconds the motion. 

There is no further discussion of the resolution.  Motion carries 5-1, with Mr. DiPaolo voting in 

the negative. 

 

e. Resolution Number 21, 2021 – Resolution to authorize the executive director and solicitor to 

enter into negotiations and execute an agreement with the Youth Leadership Institute of Erie in 

conjunction with the Community Enterprise Financing Loan, not to exceed $188,000 

 

Dr. Wood reads the resolution. 

 

Mr. Sample makes a motion to accept the resolution.  Ms. Hess seconds the motion. 

There is no further discussion of the resolution.  Motion carries 5-1, with Mr. DiPaolo voting in 

the negative. 
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f. Resolution Number 22, 2021 – Resolution to support the design, creation, and implementation 

of a Women’s Small Business Center 

 

Dr. Wood:  I would love for Mr. Anderson to be back on the call with us.  Let me see if I can get 

a hold of him. 

 

Mr. Cleaver:  This is new, isn’t it? 

 

Dr. Wood:  This is a brand-new concept.  I’m still trying to get Mr. Anderson on the call here. 

 

Mr. Cleaver:  Can you give us a little info on it rather than asking us to vote on it right away? 

 

Dr. Wood:  Absolutely.   

 

Mr. Wachter:  I do not see Mr. Anderson in the waiting room, but Mr. Cleaver, I believe Dr. 

Wood is trying to get Mr. Anderson on the phone as he was going to speak to this. 

 

Dr. Wood:  Do me a favor, Tim, and just keep monitoring that waiting room.   

Basically, what has happened here is Erie County Council is interested in investing in a 

women’s small business center.  It’s kind of an SBA concept, or a Small Business 

Administration, concept.  The Small Business Administration looks at regions like ours, they 

take applications to create small business centers that focus on women-owned businesses, 

and then they make awards.  The next award they will be making is in 2022.  That team of 

people that have come together and put together an application for 2022 is currently in place; 

they need local matching funds.   

County Council decided that $500,000 in matching funds would be enough to get it up 

and running.  They asked that we be the recipient of those matching funds so we could 

monitor the progress of the women’s small business center.  I told them that I would definitely 

take it to the Board for discussion.  They said they needed us to do it by the end of the year; it 

was two days ago that they asked us for that.  I told them that I would put together a resolution 

and talk to the Board about it, even though it’s last minute.   

Listen, if you’re not comfortable with it, I completely understand.  Personally, I think it’s 

a good program.  Mr. Anderson has asked us to do this because there is a good team of 

people who have come together to support this women’s small business center concept. 

The necessity of the resolution is because the County Council colleagues have asked 

for it.  That being said, I’ll take any questions. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  Is it a 501c3 already? 

 

Dr. Wood:  That’s the biggest unanswered question, Who is the actual recipient of the 

women’s business center funds, because we require a 501c3.  The answer is yes, it will be a 

501c3; it’s more than likely to be Bridgeway Capital.  I’ve had several discussions with them.  I 

was talking with them about this concept even before this group was put together. 

 

Mr. Lee:  Who does the group consist of for this concept? 

 

Dr. Wood:  The group is led by Beth Zimmer. 

 

Mr. Lee:  And is there anyone besides Beth at this point that is kind of spearheading it? 
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Dr. Wood:  Yes, the folks from Bridgeway have stepped up and said that they really liked the 

concept and thought of it as another arrow in their quiver as far as helping their clients receive 

funding.  They love the concept; they have run it up through the chain.  They have a similar 

relationship to one of the small business centers in the southwestern part of the state, I forget 

though which university it’s at.  So, they are familiarized with the specialized SBA concept, 

which this consists of it, so they are interested in participating.  Quite frankly, I don’t think it 

works unless it has Bridgeway’s support. 

 

Mr. Lee:  Do you know if they have had any conversation with Gannon University Small 

Business Development Center? 

 

Dr. Wood:  Bridgeway does have a good relationship with the Gannon SBDC.  That’s one of 

the first questions I asked, Gary.  It’s a great question.  What’s the synergy and why wouldn’t 

they simply administer it.  The answer is that an entity that already has an SBDC designation 

cannot also get a Women’s Small Business Center designation; it has to be a separate entity. 

 

Mr. Lee:  Thank you, Dr. Wood. 

 

Mr. Anderson:  Dr. Wood, can I interject?  Part of the situation that has occurred here is the 

concept of what’s happening here has actually received recognition from the National Small 

Business Administration to receive funding.  They need to find a host in 2022 for that funding.  

Maybe this has already been explained and I apologize but I just got back on the call.   

Working with the County Executive and the ARPA funding, as the Chairman of Council, 

in the first round of funding, we set aside $250,000 for this specific program.  Then when we 

began working on the budget, in the County Executive’s preliminary budget, as we budgeted 

the second round of ARPA funding, we set aside another $250,000 which was then in her 

preliminary budget which, of course, didn’t have final passage until the County Council passed 

the final budget on December 1, which it did survive as it was intended to do.   

The money originally went through the Redevelopment Authority as the agency of 

County government through County Council, intended to be hosted at the Enterprise Fund.  

The Enterprise Fund was apparently not aware that this money was sitting in the ARPA 

funding for the matching funds for this particular program. So, they did not have the capacity to 

back this fund and they were nervous about this program because they didn’t have the 

capacity and apparently they were unaware and I’m not sure why but were not made aware 

that County Council had set aside this funding working with this Administration.  So, they did 

not accept this.  To be a host for this through the national SBA, you get substantially higher, 

and again I apologize if you have already explained this, but you get substantially higher point 

recognition to be hosted by a CDFI, which of course Bridgeway is.  County Council will only 

send the funds through one of our agencies, which you at ECGRA are, as an administrator. 

The concept is to deploy these funds the $500,000 set aside in the ARPA funding because this 

money is only set aside for the women and minority business center.  The Redevelopment 

Authority can’t use it for any other purpose so the money will either be lost and go back into 

the general pot or be redeployed through ECGRA. Council has said if you pass this resolution 

accepting this, we will redeploy the funds through ECGRA when council has a finance 

meeting. That’s what we’re asking you to do today. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  Carl, the only question I have is this a 501c3 now? 
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Mr. Anderson:  No, they are asking to latch onto the 501c3 of Bridgeway, so then Bridgeway 

becomes the host, the 501c3, and they become a program under Bridgeway.  We’re not 

directly giving the funds to Bridgeway but rather to ECGRA as the administrator and then 

you’d be giving to the 501c3 of Bridgeway and then this is a program that Bridgeway will 

administer. 

 

Mr. Wachter:  Can I ask a question?  The resolution states that the Gaming Authority will be 

establishing a women’s small business center and will utilize the funds of $500,000 of 

American Rescue Plan Act funding as authorized and supported by County Council.  After 

hearing this explanation, I wonder if it would be more appropriate for the resolution to state 

that the Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority accepts the $500,000 from Erie County to 

create a fund for a Women’s Small Business Center contingent upon . . .  What I’m trying to 

figure out, and maybe you can help Mr. Lee or Mr. Anderson maybe you can help me out, we 

have not yet accepted ARPA money but it is my understanding that there needs to be a 

subrecipient grant agreement when that money is accepted for the designated purpose of that 

money.  Is this one of those situations where we need that subrecipient grant agreement? 

 

Mr. Lee:  Mr. Wachter, I can speak to that on behalf of the Administration.  You are absolutely 

right about there being a subrecipient grant agreement and that is a requirement of the 

Department of Treasury.  Our finance team, along with the Community Development office is 

working on finalizing those agreements.   

By the way, this is my first time hearing about this; I had not heard about this Women’s 

Small Business Center so this is my first time hearing about this concept.  I was trying to reach 

out to the County Executive to see what her take was.  As you know, she and I are in very 

close contact in communicating daily and this is my first time hearing about this.  So, I have to 

say that I’m a little concerned from my aspect, just because I’m just now hearing about this 

and I am concerned.  I’m not saying that it’s not a good concept; I’m just simply saying that 

personally I don’t have enough information on this from my aspect, and I’m speaking on behalf 

of my position as official Director of Administration with the County.  There are missing pieces 

as we’re going through here, and that’s what I’m saying.  Thank you. 

 

Mr. Anderson:  I have to say that this was a specific line item that was separated out under the 

entrepreneurial line item that County Council passed, not only in ARPA 1 but ARPA 2 as well.  

It specifically was separated and for grant programs specifically negotiated by the County 

Executive and myself for four specific programs, of which the Women and Minority Small 

Business Program was one, of which we just learned that the Enterprise Fund had denied 

acceptance of the program because they were unaware of the funds that existed.  We are 

looking to ensure that they are able to continue moving forward.  

Of course, Bridgeway as the CDFI is willing to ensure that they are to continue moving 

forward.  This is certainly a very high priority for myself and finance Chairwoman Clear to 

make sure that it gets taken care of at our last County Council meeting before we are done 

with our service on County Council. 

 

Mr. Sample:  I would like to say that, once again, this is a typical example of how ECGRA can 

help Erie County and how with our ability to be somewhat malleable and be able to react more 

quickly, I am in favor of this.  Whatever verbiage needs to be changed, we get it changed, but I 

would make a motion to approve this subject to that verbiage change. 
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Mr. Wachter:  The question of whether it should be done is not one for me to answer.  From 

my perspective, I think the language of the resolution should change to, ”Now therefore, be it 

resolved, that the Board of Directors of the Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority, pursuant 

to the Economic Development Financing Law and the ECGRA Bylaws, accepts the $500,000 

of American Rescue Plan Act funding from Erie County to create a fund for a Women’s Small 

Business Center, subject to the terms and conditions of a subrecipient grant agreement to be 

received from the County.”  That way, we are accepting the money if there is a timing issue of 

having to get it from one account to another; we can accept that at this point.  Then from an 

ARPA compliance procedure, we wouldn’t deploy those funds until such time that we receive 

the terms and conditions as a subrecipient so that we know what terms and conditions we then 

have to place upon the sub-subrecipient.  Does that sound reasonable? 

 

Mr. Lee:  Let me interject.  I was just on the phone with the County Executive, and she shared 

with me that she is aware of the concept, but she has not spoken in detail about this with 

County Council at all.  So, she said she is aware of the concept, but she has not spoken in 

detail about this with County Council or any of its members about this concept. 

 

Mr. Anderson:  Listen, she has spoken and negotiated in absolute detail with Chairman Carl 

Anderson and finance Chairwoman Kim Clear in negotiating in ARPA 1 and ARPA 2.  It’s 

passed in County Council legislation.  It’s passed in the budget.  In a separate line item. 

Separated into $250,000 in each round of ARPA funding.  There is no misconception. 

 

Mr. Lee:  Ok.  Mr. Anderson, I’m not going to go back and forth with you on this.  I’m just 

sharing with you that she says she has not spoken with you in detail about this.  She is aware 

of the concept.  Here is another thing as I listen to everything.  You were saying women and 

minority; this resolution is just talking about a women’s small business center.  So, there may 

have been some conversation about minority and women business center or something like 

that, but she just shared with me that she had not talked about a women’s small business 

development center in detail with you or anyone on Council.   I’m just going by what she told 

me.   

My suggestion, it seems like there are a lot of rolling pieces to this and it just seems 

like it’s missing some pieces to the puzzle.  That’s my thoughts.  Thank you. 

 

Mr. Sample:  But if it needs to be done by the end of this year, I’m going to ask a simple 

question.  If we do accept this with the resolutions and County Council chooses not to fund it, it 

becomes a non-event, correct? 

 

Mr. Anderson:  That’s correct. 

 

Mr. Sample:  So, we can go ahead and approve it, County Council and the County Executive 

can work through their issues, and if the money never comes forward, it’s a motion made and 

presented that we’re not required to commit on. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  So, Dave, you made a motion to accept this? 

 

Mr. Sample:  Yes. 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  I second it. 
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Mr. Wachter:  Is that motion per my amendments? 

 

Mr. DiPaolo:  As you amended. 

 

Mr. Barney:  Is part of your amending going to read minorities, because it just says women’s 

small business center? 

 

Dr. Wood:  I don’t believe it should include the word minorities; I think it’s just for a women’s 

small business center.  That was my understanding. 

 

Mr. Anderson:  Yes, that language is fine. 

 

Mr. Barney:  It may be fine to you, but I didn’t say I liked it. 

 

Mr. Anderson:  There were two separate concepts there. 

 

Mr. Sample makes a motion to accept the resolution per the amendment made my Mr. 

Wachter.  Mr. DiPaolo seconds that motion.  There is no further discussion of the resolution.  

Motion carries 6-0. 

 

Mr. Cleaver:  Counselor, can you somehow send us what you recommended in that last 

paragraph today so we can take a look at that?  Or you can just send it to me so I can get a 

better idea. 

 

Mr. Wachter:  I will send out the revised motion, yes. 

 

Dr. Wood:  Tim’s clarifying language is more about accepting the cash on behalf of County 

Council, as opposed to the rough language we have there of authorizing the concept.  We are 

not actually creating the center; we are just accepting the cash for the match. 

 

Ms. Hess:  Once again, from my understanding, this is low risk. 

 

Mr. Sample:  Right.  And once again, it’s a timing thing.  They need it by the end of the year, or 

it can’t be done.  That’s what we’re good at.  That’s why we have to be malleable.  We’ve 

proved that during COVID, and I’m sure we’ll prove it with the ARPA funds. 

 

Dr. Wood:  It seemed like a slam dunk.  I didn’t anticipate this level of scrutiny. 

 

Ms. Hess:  I agree with Dave completely.  I think that’s the duty of this organization is the 

ability to do those kinds of things.  I whole-heartedly agree with him. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Ms. Sample moves to adjourn.  Mr. Cleaver seconds the motion. 



 Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority

 Profit & Loss

December 2021

December YTD Budget YTD 2021-22 YTD

Ordinary Income/Expense

Income

44000 · ARPA Fund 4,000,000.00 4,000,000.00

44800 · Gaming Revenue 1,572,600.15

44801 · Interactive Gaming Revenue 1,946,938.99

46400 · Other Types of Income

46410 · Interest Income - Savings 337.89 3,839.54

46422 ∙ Interest Income - BWC - Erie Growth 7,666.67 22,916.67

46424 · Interest Income - Progress Fund 5,000.00 15,000.00

46425 ∙ Interest Income - EDF Restruct 3,250.00 13,000.00

46426 · Int. Income - BWC - Inclusive 6,388.89 19,097.22

46427 · Interest Income - Blue Highway 65.24

46428 · Interest Income - eCAT 2,556.00 10,224.00

Total Income 4,025,199.45 7,603,681.81

Expense

62100 · Contracted Services 3,598.04 45,465.46 59,625.00 79,500.00

62800 · Facilities & Equipment 1,456.67 14,652.21 15,372.00 20,500.00

65000 · Office Administration 616.78 10,105.58 12,861.00 17,150.00

65100 · Other Types of Expenses 1,857.96 27,920.19 36,747.00 49,000.00

66000 · Payroll Expenses 22,471.29 216,315.30 233,514.00 311,352.00

Total Expense 30,000.74 314,458.74 358,119.00 477,502.00

Net Ordinary Income 3,995,198.71 7,289,223.07

Other Income/Expense

70000 · Grants / Settlements / MRIs

70030 ∙ Community Assets 110,340.50 387,601.86

70050 · Municipal Settlements 879,884.79

70070 ∙ Special Events 156,402.05

70090 ∙ Multi-Municipal Collaboration 50,000.00 113,299.13

70100 · Mission Main Street 212,010.82

70120 · Summer Jobs Program 123,627.71

70125 ∙ Neighborhoods & Communities MRI

70130 ∙ Small Business Financing 15,000.00 222,500.00

70140 · Pilot Projects 65,000.00

70150 · Shaping Tomorrow

70170 · Renaissance Block 25,000.00 235,625.00

70180 · Anchor Building 98,000.00

70190 · COVID-19 Immediate Human Relief (39,788.78)

Total 70000 · Grants / Settlements 200,340.50 2,454,162.58

Net Other Income (200,340.50) (2,454,162.58)

Net Income 3,794,858.21 4,835,060.49



 Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority

 Balance Sheet
 As of December 31, 2021

December

ASSETS

Current Assets

Checking/Savings

10000 · ErieBank - Checking 77,068.00

10100 · ErieBank - Savings

10101 · Committed Funds 2,517,187.59

10102 · Restricted Funds 3,469,358.62

10104 · ARPA Fund 4,000,000.00

10100 · ErieBank - Savings - Other 4,884,414.24

Total 10100 · ErieBank - Savings 14,870,960.45

Total Checking/Savings 14,948,028.45

Other Current Assets

12000 · Notes Receivable

12003 · Note Receivable - CIBA 4,635.00

12004 · Note Receivable - BWC - Erie Growth 1,000,000.00

12005 · Note Receivable - Progress 1,000,000.00

12010 · Note Receivable - 1855 Capital 500,000.00

12050 · Note Receivable - EDF Restruct 1,300,000.00

12060 · Notes Receivable - BWC  - Inclu 2,500,000.00

12070 ∙ Note Receivable - Blue Highway 250,000.00

12080 · NR - BWC - Resp Fund Sm Bus 520,000.00

12085 · NR - BWC - Resp Fund Nnprofit 100,000.00

12090 ∙ Notes Receivable - eCAT 500,000.00

12900 · Reserve for Uncollectable Notes (1,540,000.00)

Total 12000 · Notes Receivable 6,134,635.00

14500 · Prepaid Insurance (2,280.02)

Total Other Current Assets 6,132,354.98

Total Current Assets 21,080,383.43

TOTAL ASSETS 21,080,383.43

LIABILITIES & EQUITY

Equity

30000 · Opening Balance Equity 2,927,064.18

32000 · Unrestricted Net Assets 13,318,259.55

Net Income 4,835,060.10

Total Equity 21,080,383.83

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY 21,080,383.83



 Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority

 Budget vs. Actual
December 2021

December YTD Budget

Over/(Under) 

Budget % of Budget

Expense

62100 · Contracted Services

62110 · Accounting Fees 0.00 10,100.00 15,000.00 (4,900.00) 67.33%

62130 · Professional Services 3,000.00 27,000.00 40,000.00 (13,000.00) 67.50%

62140 · Legal Services 513.00 6,859.00 20,000.00 (13,141.00) 34.30%

62145 · Website Design 0.00 717.99 3,000.00 (2,282.01) 23.93%

62150 · Payroll Services 85.04 788.47 1,500.00 (711.53) 52.56%

Total 62100 · Contracted Services 3,598.04 45,465.46 79,500.00 (34,034.54) 57.19%

62800 · Facilities & Equipment

62840 · Office Equipment 0.00 1,542.18 2,500.00 (957.82) 61.69%

62890 · Rent 1,456.67 13,110.03 18,000.00 (4,889.97) 72.83%

Total 62800 · Facilities & Equipment 1,456.67 14,652.21 20,500.00 (5,847.79) 71.47%

65000 · Office Administration

65010 · Books, Subscriptions, Dues 57.63 2,602.42 3,000.00 (397.58) 86.75%

65020 · Postage 19.07 228.63 500.00 (271.37) 45.73%

65040 · Office Supplies 159.13 1,159.53 2,000.00 (840.47) 57.98%

65050 · Cell Phone 0.00 1,346.21 2,200.00 (853.79) 61.19%

65060 · Copier Lease 345.95 3,113.55 4,200.00 (1,086.45) 74.13%

65070 · Copier Printing Costs 0.00 12.69 500.00 (487.31) 2.54%

65080 · Bank Fees 35.00 315.00 500.00 (185.00) 63.00%

65085 · Professional Development 0.00 1,054.93 2,000.00 (945.07) 52.75%

65090 · Meeting Expenses 0.00 272.62 2,000.00 (1,727.38) 13.63%

65095 · Miscellaneous Expense 0.00 0.00 250.00 (250.00) 0.00%

Total 65000 · Office Administration 616.78 10,105.58 17,150.00 (7,044.42) 58.92%

65100 · Other Types of Expenses

65105 · Outreach 0.00 1,246.08 5,000.00 (3,753.92) 24.92%

65110 · Advertising 95.09 318.19 4,000.00 (3,681.81) 7.95%

65115 · Phone/IT/Fax 928.37 11,358.44 18,000.00 (6,641.56) 63.10%

65120 · Insurance 834.50 9,179.50 10,100.00 (920.50) 90.89%

65130 ∙ Grant Management Software 0.00 5,150.00 4,900.00 250.00 105.10%

65150 · Travel 0.00 667.98 7,000.00 (6,332.02) 9.54%

Total 65100 · Other Types of Expenses 1,857.96 27,920.19 49,000.00 (21,079.81) 56.98%

66000 · Payroll Expenses

66005 · Salaries & Wages 19,859.05 191,326.89 274,400.00 (83,073.11) 69.73%

66010 · FITW Tax 1,276.90 12,302.68 17,302.00 (4,999.32) 71.11%

66015 · FUTA Tax 0.00 0.00 150.00 (150.00) 0.00%

66020 · PASUI Tax 0.00 0.00 2,000.00 (2,000.00) 0.00%

66700 ∙ PMRS 1,335.34 12,685.73 17,500.00 (4,814.27) 72.49%

Total 66000 · Payroll Expenses 22,471.29 216,315.30 311,352.00 (95,036.70) 69.48%

Total Expense 30,000.74 314,458.74 477,502.00 (163,043.26) 65.85%



Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority

Schedule of Grant Reserve
as of 

December 31, 2021

December YTD Totals/Subtotals

Restricted Uncommitted Funds 3,469,358.62

Committed Funds 2,517,187.59

ARPA Funds 4,000,000.00

2021 Restricted Funds: (75% - after settlement payments)

First Quarter Gaming Revenue 332,414.20

Second Quarter Gaming Revenue 1,240,185.95

Third Quarter Gaming Revenue 

Fourth Quarter Gaming Revenue 1,572,600.15

2021 Interactive Gaming Revenue

FY 2020-2021 1,946,938.99 1,946,938.99

FY Disbursements:

First Quarter Disbursements 782,550.20

Second Quarter Disbursements 796,394.02

Third Quarter Disbursements 200,340.50 875,218.36

Fourth Quarter Disbursements 2,454,162.58

Grants/Settlements

December YTD Subtotal

MUNICIPALITIES

    Settlements

Summit Township 395,948.19

Greene Township 96,787.32

McKean Township 96,787.32

Millcreek Township 96,787.32

Waterford Township 96,787.32

Erie County 96,787.32

879,884.79

     Multi-Municipal Collaboration

Borough of North East 2018 (83,700.87)

Borough of North East 2021 50,000.00 50,000.00

Girard Township 17,000.00

Impact Corry 25,000.00

Jefferson Educational Society 100,000.00

West Erie County EMA 5,000.00

113,299.13

Disbursements Detail



Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority

Schedule of Grant Reserve
as of 

December 31, 2021

December YTD Subtotal

NEIGHBORHOODS & COMMUNITIES

     Anchor Building

Albion Borough 48,000.00

Gaudenzia Erie 0.00

Performing Artists Collective Alliance 50,000.00

98,000.00

     Mission Main Street

Preservation Erie - 2018 (2,591.18)

Borough of Edinboro - 2019 34,900.00

Erie Downtown Partnership - 2019 45,892.00

Our West Bayfront - 2019 133,810.00

212,010.82

     Renaissance Block

Borough of Girard - 2020 25,625.00

Borough of Union City - 2021 50,000.00

Impact Corry - 2019 50,000.00

Impact Corry - 2021 50,000.00

Our West Bayfront 10,000.00

Sisters of Mercy 25,000.00

YMCA of Greater Erie 25,000.00 25,000.00

235,625.00

PILOT PROGRAMS

Film Society of Northwestern PA 15,000.00

New Localism Associates 50,000.00

65,000.00



Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority

Schedule of Grant Reserve
as of 

December 31, 2021

December YTD Subtotal

QUALITY OF PLACE

     Community Assets

ACH Albion Area Fair, Inc. 8,000.00

AmeriMasala 5,000.00 5,000.00

Dafmark Dance Theater 12,000.00

Edinboro Arts & Music Fest 10,000.00

Edinboro Highland Games 8,000.00

Erie Contemporary Ballet Theatre 12,000.00

Erie County Veterans Memorial Park 13,500.00

Erie PAL 8,000.00

Erie Yesterday 11,501.00

Film Society of Northwestern PA 7,500.00

Lake Erie Fanfare, Inc. 12,000.00

Maggie Knox Western 7,500.00

Performing Artists Collective Alliance 10,000.00

Presque Isle Light Station 5,000.00

United Way of Erie County 5,000.00

Wattsburg Wrestling Club 8,000.00

WQLN Public Media 15,000.00

Young Artists Debut Orchestra 15,000.00

CC 2018 CC - Erie Center on Health and Aging (4,648.76)

Borough of Edinboro 10,000.00 10,000.00

Boro Women & Family Services 3,362.50 3,362.50

Boys & Girls Club of Erie 15,000.00 15,000.00

Community Shelter Services 8,499.00 8,499.00

Crime Victim Center of Erie County, Inc, 12,000.00 12,000.00

Eagle's Nest Leadership Corporation 12,000.00 12,000.00

JFK Center 5,479.00 5,479.00

Mercy Center for Women 12,000.00 12,000.00

Booker T. Washington Center 15,000.00 15,000.00

Youth Leadership Institute of Erie 12,000.00 12,000.00

PFT Borough of Edinboro 11,250.00

Borough of Girard 25,000.00

Borough of Union City 25,000.00

City of Corry 12,500.00

Fairview Prks & Recreation Authority 5,000.00

Goodell Gardens & Homestead 12,365.12

Headwaters Natural Resource Trust 9,295.00

Impact Corry 25,000.00

399,102.86

     Immediate Human Relief Fund

Penn State University - The Behrend College (3,928.78)

Penn State University - The Behrend College (35,860.00)

(39,788.78)



Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority

Schedule of Grant Reserve
as of 

December 31, 2021

December YTD Subtotal

     Special Events

Albion Area Fair, Inc. 12,268.75

Asbury Woods Partnership 1,217.50

Borough of Edinboro 1,000.00

Borough of Union City 300.00

CAFE 3,875.00

Corry Higher Education Council 500.00

Crime Victim Center of Erie County, Inc, 1,669.15

Dr. Gertrude A. Barber Foundation 18,820.00

Edinboro University Foundation 1,212.00

Erie Art Company 1,250.00

Erie Contemporary Ballet Theatre 4,044.00

Erie Downtown Partnership 7,500.00

Erie Homes for Children and Adults 3,077.00

Erie Lions Club Save an Eye Game 975.00

Erie Regional Chamber & Growth Partner. 5,000.00

Film Society of NWPA 5,900.00

French Creek Council, BSA 1,973.70

Gaudenzia Erie 200.00

Goodell Gardens & Homestead 1,115.00

Holy Trinity RC Church 7,062.00

Iroquois School District Foundation 5,200.00

Jefferson Educational Society of Erie 20,000.00

Lake Erie Fanfare 2,290.00

Lake Erie Greek Cultural Society 2,250.00

Mercy Center For Women 1,201.00

Sacred Heart Church (2020) 197.23

Sacred Heart Church 299.92

Saint Joseph Church 6,000.00

SSJ Neighborhood Network 1,821.80

The Nonprofit Partnership 4,046.25

Waterford Community Fair Association 8,950.00

Wattsburg Agricultural Society 9,700.00

Young Artists Debut Orchestra 3,600.00

Youth Leadership Institute of Erie 385.75

144,901.05



Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority

Schedule of Grant Reserve
as of 

December 31, 2021

December YTD Subtotal

SHAPING TOMORROW

SMALL BUSINESS FINANCING

     Beehive Network

Edinboro University Foundation 5,000.00 86,000.00

Erie Regional Library Foundation 47,000.00

Gannon University 5,000.00 84,500.00

Mercyhurst University 5,000.00 5,000.00

222,500.00

YOUTH & EDUCATION

     Summer Jobs & More

2020 Summer Jobs 11,480.00

2021 Summer Jobs 112,147.71

123,627.71

Total Funds Disbursements 200,340.50 2,454,162.58 2,454,162.58



Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority

Schedule of Grant Reserve
as of 

December 31, 2021

December
Amount 

Remaining

Original 

Commitment

Committed Funds:

N&C Renaissance Block 2018

1     Academy Neighborhood Association 11,250.00 22,500.00

      SSJ Neighborhood Network 7,000.00 70,000.00

2     Bayfront Eastside Taskforce 25,000.00 50,000.00

      ServErie 29,000.00 58,000.00

Renaissance Block 2020

      Borough of North East 30,000.00 60,000.00

      Borough of Union City 10,000.00 60,000.00

      YMCA of Greater Erie 25,000.00 0.00 50,000.00

Renaissance Block 2021

     Borough of Union City 50,000.00 100,000.00

     Impact Corry 50,000.00 100,000.00

Anchor Building

18     Emmaus Ministries, Inc. 5,000.00 100,000.00

        Performing Artists Collective Alliance 5,000.30 93,126.50

19     Housing & Neighborhood Development Services 40,000.00 50,000.00

        Impact Corry 60,000.00 75,000.00

20    Borough of Union City 15,000.00 64,375.00

21     Performing Artists Collective Alliance 50,000.00 100,000.00

Mission Main Street

1     Borough of North East 110,000.00 250,000.00

       City of Erie 225,000.00 250,000.00

       Erie Downtown Partnership 134,108.00 250,000.00

2A    Borough of Union City 4,000.00 200,000.00

2B     SSJ Neighborhood Network 55,500.00 250,000.00

3     Borough of Girard 45,000.00 170,000.00

       Impact Corry 28,000.00 202,400.00

       Waterford Borough 84,600.00 249,800.00

MUN Multi-Municipal Collaboration

21   Borough of North East 50,000.00 50,000.00 100,000.00

SB Beehive Network

     Edinboro University Foundation 5,000.00 0.00 200,000.00

     Erie Regional Library Foundation 5,877.00 200,000.00

     Gannon University 5,000.00 0.00 200,000.00

     Mercyhurst University 5,000.00 0.00 200,000.00

     Penn State University (Behrend) 100,000.00 200,000.00



Erie County Gaming Revenue Authority

Schedule of Grant Reserve
as of 

December 31, 2021

Committed Funds (cont):

December
Amount 

Remaining

Original 

Commitment

PP Pilot Program

     Partnership for a Healthy Community 50,000.00 100,000.00

QP Response Fund (COVID)

     Penn State Behrend x2 0.00 53,200.00

     Small Business 680,000.00 1,200,000.00

     Non-Profit 300,000.00 400,000.00

Y&E Shaping Tomorrow

     Empower Erie - Community College 220,000.00 400,000.00

GECAC - Summer Jobs Program 2021 37,852.29 150,000.00

Total Committed Funds 90,000.00 2,517,187.59 6,278,401.50
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